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March 11, 2023 

Submitted by: Richard Brueckner, President of the North Dakota Sportfishing 
Congress (NDSFC). 

Chairman Patten, Vice Chair Magrum and members of the Senate Energy and 
Natural Resources Committee: 

On behalf of the North Dakota Sportfishing Congress an organization of 13 
Fishing Clubs from across the state of North Dakota.   By a majority vote we 
ask the Senate Energy and Natural Resources Committee give House Bill 
1538 a ‘do not pass’ recommendation.   

HB 1538 removes conservation fees that are currently paid by sponsors and 
participants of fishing tournaments.  These dollars are returned to the 
communities where the tournaments are held.   The North Dakota Game and 
Fish Department estimates that between 2011-2022 just over $1 million has 
been invested in local communities through conservation fees.  

HB 1538 does not return any funds to the impacted communities, there will 
be a significant loss of investment in infrastructure at local recreation areas -
infrastructure used by North Dakotans and visitors alike. 

While we may agree with some of the amendments in HB 1538.  It is of the 
majority’s opinion, that regulating fishing tournaments is best managed by 
the experts and specialists at our North Dakota Game and Fish Department 
through administrative code and rules process, not through century code.  
Maintaining these regulations in administrative code gives the flexibility to 
make changes throughout the biennium, rather than just through the 
legislative session once every couple of years. 

The NDSFC has a long reputation of working with the ND Game and Fish 
Department on issues such as those addressed as concerns within House Bill 
1538.  We are committed in taking a lead role in working with ND Game & 
Fish Department on just such matters and as needed working through the 
Administrative Rule process to implement any needed changes.   

For these reasons by majority vote, the North Dakota Sportfishing Congress 
respectfully request a “Do Not Pass” recommendation on HB 1538. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Richard Brueckner 
President, North Dakota Sportfishing Congress  
ndsportfishingcongress@gmail.com 

  


